

Sandford Parish Council: Annual Parish Meeting
Thursday 22nd May 2025

Draft Minutes:
1. Attendance:
Present: Cllr Hooper, Cllr Crosby, Cllr Crooke, Cllr Stephens, Cllr Fyfe, Cllr Larcombe, Cllr Ward, Cllr Stoyle. Plus 3 members of the public
Apologies: Cllr Miles, Cllr Sandys, Cllr Pope.

2. Declarations of Interest
None declared
3. Minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting (28/3/2024)
The minutes were accepted. Proposed Cllr Stephens, seconded Cllr Stoyle
4. Matters arising
None
5. Chairmans Report
The chair identified noteworthy developments in the last year:
· On behalf of the Parish Council, I would like to record my thanks for the work of Malcolm Vallance who has stepped down as Parish Clerk. We would like to acknowledge and thank him for his service to the community over 42 years.
· The furlongs footpath improvements have been well received. Many thanks to those involved in the project.
· VE Day celebrations, including the Crediton Town Band concert and the Cream Tea were a great success. Again, thanks to all who helped and entered the spirit of the events.
· With support from Crediton Speed Watch we had our first meeting of a potential group in Sandford
· We were also able to work with residents of Crofts to help shape the MDDC parking review on the estate following various meetings about the new ZedPods.
· In the last couple of months there has been an acknowledgement from MDDC that there are Section 106 grant monies available to Sandford for developing a footpath / cycle path links to Crediton. We look forward to developing that work in 2025/26
· Recognition Awards. We would like to thank and recognise the following people in the community who have been nominated by their peers:

· Malcolm Vallance – 42 years od service as parish Clerk and his voluntary work
· Tony Wright – Service to the parish hall committee, the parish council and Sandford AFC
· Linda Lever – Services to the set up and running of Sandford Community Stores and the Millennium Green.
· David Hope – For raising the funds and delivering the Basketball half court
· Margaret Squires – Service as a local councillor at Parish, District and County level

6. Presentation of Accounts for Sandford parish Council to 31st March 2024
The accounts were accepted. Proposed: Cllr Crosby, seconded: Cllr Stoyle
It was noted that as the Annual Parish Meeting does not need to take place before June that in 2026 we could review 2 years’ worth of accounts to enable the council to present more timely accounts.
Meeting Closed at 8:55pm
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